
Coming in June

JUNE 3
 YJF Services

JUNE 5
 Israel Day Parade

JUNE 7
 Shavuot Torah Teach-In

JUNE 8
 Shavuot Congregational Lunch

JUNE 9
 Yizkor

JUNE 12
 Dinner Dance

JUNE 24
 Volunteer Awards Presentation
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JCCP Annual Dinner Dance Honoring the Mitchels & the Weisses
Sunday, June 12 at 5 PM

,uguca khk iueh,
TIKKUN LEL SHAVUOT 

SHAVUOT TORAH TEACH-IN
TUESDAY, JUNE 7 at 9:30 PM

Shavuot is called “the time of the giving of the Torah.” Shavuot evening has always been 
dedicated to the study of the Torah and other great works of the Jewish tradition, such as the 
Mishnah, the Gemara, the Midrash and other religious literature. This tradition of study in 
honor of Shavuot is referred to as TIKKUN LEL SHAVUOT.  

On the fi rst night of Shavuot, Jews throughout the world gather and study Torah together from 
night until the early morning hours. From 9:30 p.m. in the evening until at least midnight, we 
will sit together, enjoy Yom Tov delicacies and study Torah with Rabbi Weiner.

Come and enjoy this inspiring, lively evening of Torah study. It promises to be an exciting, 
enriching event for all. 

CONGREGATIONAL LUNCHEON TO FOLLOW
SHAVUOT SERVICES — WEDNESDAY, JUNE 8

It is a time-honored tradition to celebrate Shavuot with a festive dairy meal. Join us for our 
Annual Shavuot Luncheon following our services on the fi rst day of Shavuot. It will all add up 
to a joyful celebration of this festival celebrating the giving of the Torah on Mount Sinai. 

We look forward to seeing you there.

See Shavuot Service Schedule inside bulletin.

SHAVUOT TORAH TEACH-IN

Please make a special eff ort 
to attend Shabbat services 

throughout the summer.

 

SAVE THE DATE 
FRIDAY, JUNE 24, 2011 

AT 8:30PM 
 

HONORING OUR VOLUNTEERS 
AT AWARD PRESENTATION 

 
 

ISRAEL DAY PARADE 2011 
 

Last Minute Call 
 

Sunday, June 5, 2011  
Bus will leave  JCCP at 11:00am 
For information and reservations  

Marcia Kagedan 201-262-7733 or 
edudirector@jccparamus.org 
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I recently attended the annual con-
vention of the Rabbinical Assem-
bly, the international professional 
organization of Conservative rab-
bis. Over the 22 years since my or-
dination, I have attended many of 
these conventions. Though I have 
always enjoyed and learned from 
the conventions, this may have 
been the most important one I 
have attended. For this year, like 
no prior year, we grappled with 
the challenges and issues, and 
frankly the many problems, facing 
our “brand” of Judaism.

Over the past generation, the 
question of what the various de-
nominations (Reform, Conser-
vative and Orthodox) actually 
mean or whether we really need 
such labels, or whether we have 
reached a “post denominational” 
age in American Judaism, has oc-
cupied the thoughts of great phi-
losophers and teachers, as well as 
many laypeople. As important as 
those questions may be (I person-
ally am unconvinced as to their 
importance, but that’s another 
matter), the fact is that most Jews 
who are involved on some level in 
communal Jewish life do define 
themselves according to one of 
the major denominations. That 
alone makes them important.

Different approaches to questions 
of God, Torah, Jewish life, philoso-
phy and observance mandate 
that institutions, organizations 

From the Rabbi

Rabbi Arthur D. Weiner

and even schools that train rabbis, 
cantors and teachers be created 
to meet these different needs and 
expectations. And in the market-
place of ideas that is America in 
general, and American religious 
life in particular, denominations 
are important. They have much to 
add to the conversations on how 
best to express our Jewish charac-
ter and identity, and share it with 
future generations.

Jews affiliated with the Conserva-
tive movement occupy the lead-
ership of the organizational life of 
American Judaism. Whether it is 
in pro-Israel activism, philanthro-
py, self defense and especially the 
Jewish federation system, Jews af-
filiated with our vision for Jewish 
life disproportionately fund and 
staff and comprise the lay leader-
ship. Yet at the same time, the or-
ganizations that are at the heart of 
the Conservative movement are in 
trouble. We have lost synagogues, 
our segment of American Judaism 
is aging more rapidly than others, 
and too many of our most com-
mitted youth leave and find their 
spiritual homes elsewhere. Many 
of the growing number of inde-
pendent minyanim  — perceived 
as the most exciting areas of reli-
gious activity  — are led by Con-
servative rabbis and laypeople 
who, although practicing Conser-
vative Judaism, want nothing to 
do with the movement.

Now that sounds depressing. So 
how can it be that this was one of 
the best conventions ever?

The answer is simple. Conserva-
tive Judaism grew at an exponen-
tial rate during the post-World 
War II war era due to a specific set 
of factors. But those factors are no 
longer part of American life, and 
the effect of their absence upon 
our segment of American Juda-
ism can no longer be ignored. 

So now, like at no other time in 
the 22 years since my ordination, 
a real soul searching is taking 
place, where synagogues, rabbis 

and lay people, whose devotion 
to Judaism matches their bold vi-
sion for the future, are engaged 
in real conversations about what 
works and what does not work. 
For the first time in a long time, 
not only are we diagnosing prob-
lems but working, cooperatively 
and creatively, to fix things. I am 
optimistic that we will see quanti-
fiable improvements in our status 
and well being soon.

I can’t overstate the importance 
of this. A strong Conservative 
movement is vital to health and 
well being of not only those who 
espouse it, but also to the entire 
American Jewish community. I 
have only appreciation and re-
spect for Orthodox and Reform 
Judaism, and their leaders and in-
stitutions. But together they will 
serve only a portion of American 
Jews  — and a small one at that. 
As we know from our observa-
tions of Jewish religious life in 
Europe where the Conservative 

movement is relatively small, 
or in Israel, where the control of 
Judaism by Israel’s religious par-
ties unfairly stifles the growth of 
Conservative Judaism (though 
despite the obstacles placed be-
fore it, it is growing) the lack of a 
strong center in Jewish religious 
life has had an negative impact 
on the general condition of the 
Jewish community. Yet in Amer-
ica, Canada or South America, 
where the Conservative move-
ment is strong and influential, the 
conditions of religious Jewry are 
much better. Where options exist, 
religious life is enhanced for all.

Whether in politics or religion, the 
center often is the most difficult 
place to be. Those who find their 
home there often are derided as 
lacking passion, interest, zeal, 
ideas  — you name it. I am con-
fident that soon we will realize 
again that as with so many other 
things in life, the center often is 
the best place to be.
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This month I would like to share 
with you some new and exciting 
programs that I have been work-
ing on, which will go into effect 
almost immediately.

The first program has to do with 
helping the JCCP and United Syn-
agogue of Conservative Judaism 
earn a donation from the Jewish 
National Fund. Soon you will see a 
banner or link on our website that 
will allow you to click and pur-
chase trees and other items from 
the JNF online store. By making 
your purchase through our web-
site versus directly through the 
JNF site, JNF will donate 20 per-
cent back to the JCCP and another 
5 percent to USCJ to support con-
gregational Israel programs. It is a 
double mitzvah! You support Isra-
el and the JCCP with one pur-
chase.

From the Executive Director
A similar program with Amazon is 
designed for non-profits. Amazon 
also will donate funds back to the 
JCCP for purchases made through 
the Amazon link/banner on the 
JCCP website. You can use your 
Amazon account for purchases as 
you do now or create a new ac-
count. By clicking on the Amazon 
link on the JCCP website, the syn-
agogue will get credit for your 
purchases and Amazon will peri-
odically send us a donation check 
based on your purchases. We will 
not see your purchases or any 
personal information; we just re-
ceive a check.  

Finally, many of you have asked 
when we will have the ability to 
pay your dues and other financial 
commitments to the JCCP by 
credit card. I am happy to report 
that in early June, the office will 
be capable of accepting credit 
cards to pay your synagogue obli-
gations. To defray any additional 
cost to the synagogue for allow-
ing the use of credit cards, a con-
venience charge of 3 percent will 
be added to every credit card 
transaction you make. Of course 
we will still continue to accept 
cash and checks, too. We will pro-
vide you with more details and 
specifics on this program during 
the coming weeks.

Let me end by wishing everyone a 
great and safe summer. 

Joe A. Herrmann

Friday Evening Service

Friday, June 3.......................................................................8:30 PM
Young Jewish Families Service......................................7:30 PM
ONEG HOST:  �JCCP

Sabbath Morning Service

Saturday, June 4................................................................. 9:00 AM
TORAH READING:  Naso
KIDDUSH HOST:  �JCCP
JUNIOR CONGREGATION:.............................................10:00 AM
TOT SHABBAT:...................................................................10:15 AM
MINCHA & MA’ARIV:...........................................................8:05 PM

Friday Evening Service

Friday, June 10.....................................................................8:30 PM
ONEG HOST:  JCCP 

Sabbath Morning Service

Saturday, June 11.............................................................. 9:00 AM
TORAH READING:  Beha’alotecha
KIDDUSH HOST:  JCCP 
JUNIOR CONGREGATION:.............................................10:00 AM
TOT SHABBAT:...................................................................10:15 AM
MINCHA & MA’ARIV:...........................................................8:10 PM

Friday Evening Service

Friday, June 17.....................................................................8:30 PM
ONEG HOST:  JCCP

Sabbath Morning Service

Saturday, June 18….……………........................……9:00 AM
TRADITIONAL SERVICE IN MAIN SANCTUARY
EGALITARIAN SERVICE IN BODEEN CHAPEL
TORAH READING:  Shelach
KIDDUSH HOST:  JCCP
JUNIOR CONGREGATION:.............................................10:00 AM
TOT SHABBAT:...................................................................10:15 AM
MINCHA & MA’ARIV:...........................................................8:10 PM

Friday Evening Service

Friday, June 24.....................................................................8:30 PM
ONEG HOSTS:  �JCCP

Sabbath Morning Service

Saturday, June 25.............................................................. 9:00 AM
TORAH READING:  Korach
KIDDUSH HOST:  JCCP
JUNIOR CONGREGATION:.............................................10:00 AM
TOT SHABBAT:...................................................................10:15 AM
MINCHA & MA’ARIV:...........................................................8:15 PM

Light
the 

Sabbath
Candles

Friday, June 3 ...............................8:02 PM
Friday, June 10...............................8:06 PM
Friday, June 17...............................8:09 PM
Friday, June 24............................... 8:11 PM
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JCCP BOARD OF TRUSTEES MINUTES
April 21, 2011

Rabbi Weiner reported that at this year’s Rabbi’s convention, they discussed issues and obstacles that affect 
all institutions, and the recent economic downturn had shown how fragile non-profits are. Jewish institutions, 
especially Conservative ones, have specific problems, and we as board members need to look at these issues 
and come up with answers. 

 Executive Director Joe Herrmann reported that membership count is at 440. We will repair the roof over the 
Chapel that is leaking. In the Sanctuary, the walls have not been painted in 50 years and the ceiling tiles, also 
50 years old, are starting to crumble. Both need to be painted, repaired or replaced. Sidewalk repairs will be 
completed in the next few weeks, including the apron in front. The air conditioning units in the gym are 40 
years old, and we need to assess whether to continue repairing them or make the investment and replace them.

The slate for our officers and trustees for 2011-2012 was presented as follows:

President:	 Russell Rothman

1st Vice President: 	 Harlan Cohen

2nd Vice President:	 Jacob Bauer

3rd Vice President:	 Lloyd Hyman

Treasurer:	 Paul Auerbach

Financial Secretary:	 Harriet Kugler

Recording Secretary:	 Esther Marks

Trustees: 	� Beth Chananie, Nate Fink, Michael Grabow,  
Lisa Mutnick, Marissa Rosenzweig, David Shulman

Fundraising updates: We have a tentative date of Saturday, Dec. 3, for our Art Auction. We will be adding a 
link on our website for Amazon, and for JNF. The JCCP will get a percentage of sales for all purchases made 
via our website for both of these links.

Early Childhood Center update: Judy Fox had the children participate in our food drive, which went very 
well. The pre-K class had a seder with their parents and a music specialist as a guest entertainer. In May they 
are having a Jump-A-Thon tzedakah project for Tay-Sachs disease. Their afterschool nature program was sold 
out. The ECC will be hosting a holistic nutritionist for an evening program with parents. 

Committee reports: 
Men’s Club: “Our next breakfast is on May 15, and guest speaker is Michael Dressler. Our annual spaghetti 
dinner is on May 24.”

Adult Ed attended a lecture at the Jewish Theological Seminary with Archbishop Timothy Dolan.

Community Affairs donated 28 turkeys and loads of food at our drive last week.
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President’s Message

It’s been a most exciting first year 
as your president. It seems that 
hardly a day goes by when some-
thing is not happening in the 
building or someone is not calling 
or e-mailing me with an idea for a 
new and different event.

Last week, several members and I 
were at a synagogue in Springfield 
for a United Synagogue (USCJ) 
event honoring synagogue lead-
ers and innovative programs in 
New Jersey and eastern Pennsyl-
vania Conservative synagogues. 

We were proud to see our imme-
diate past president, Ken Glatzer, 
honored for his decades of service 
to our synagogue. In addition, our 
Drosh and Nosh program of adult 
learning, initiated by David Spie-
gel, garnered honors as a Program 
of Excellence.

As I perused the catalog listing 
of the other programs that were 
honored, I smiled as I recognized 
many that we already offer here 
and perhaps take for granted, to 
some extent, while the USCJ is 
recognizing them in other guises 
at other synagogues as new and 
innovative. For example, there was 
a Cawfee Talk with the rabbi and 
a similar one called Java Nagila, 
both Sunday morning conversa-
tions with their rabbis about top-
ics of interest. The only difference 
between our established sessions 
with our rabbis and their programs 
seems to be the coffee.

Other synagogues were cited for 
programming for seniors very simi-
lar to our afternoon program led 
by Al Nahum. Also included were a 

Russell Rothman

cemetery program (plot sales, burial 
and perpetual care); Men’s Club pro-
grams (they renovated their Youth 
Lounge and dubbed it the “Man 
Cave”); a Synaplex Weekend; Casi-
no Night; Feeding the Hungry; and 
the Helping Hand Club (Yad L’Yad), 
volunteers who prepare meals, run 
errands and send get well packages 
to sick members, etc.

I mention this because over the 
past year, I have learned how spe-
cial we are at the JCCP. We have 
done a lot of great things to be 
proud of. And we should continue 
to offer innovative programs and 
provide needed services for our 
congregants and community. 

Several things struck me as oppor-
tunities for us. Sisterhood groups 
at other synagogues got a needed 
shot in the arm by offering more 
programs that included mothers 
and daughters, such as those about 
helping others and learning about 
charitable opportunities and vol-
unteer positions, preparing for high 
school and college, domestic vio-
lence, self defense and yoga.

A Walking and Fitness program 
could be held in our gym, in a lo-
cal park or even a mall in the win-
ter or on a rainy day.This would 
benefit members of all ages. And 
it wouldn’t hurt to see more of us 
riding bicycles. I wouldn’t mind 
spearheading that effort! A cousin 
of mine in Rhode Island told me 
that the Men’s Club Beer and Wine 
Tasting Nights helped revitalize 
the group and that it has become 
one of the hottest events on its 
calendar.

Ideas are recycled all the time; we 
certainly don’t have to reinvent 
the wheel. But it will be my goal in 
the next year to find more ways to 
bring more of our members back 
through our doors, whether it’s for 
daily minyan, weekend services, or 
for a daytime or evening program. 
We just need to think harder to 
come up with something more in-
teresting than reruns of “Law and 
Order: Rockland County” or the 
“Housewives of Butte, Montana!”

Have a great summer!

Shavuot Service Schedule
Tuesday, June 7	 Erev Shavuot
Minchah.........................................................................................................................................................8:15 PM
Maariv...............................................................................................................................................................9:15 PM
Tikkun Lel Shavuot study session................................................................................9:30 PM

Wednesday, June 8	 First Day of Shavuot 
Shacharit .....................................................................................................................................................9:00 AM
Shavuot Luncheon following services
Minchah, Maariv................................................................................................................................8:15 PM

Thursday, June 9	 Second Day of Shavuot
Early service and Yizkor...........................................................................................................6:30 AM
Shacharit.......................................................................................................................................................9:00 AM  
Yizkor will be observed 
Minchah and Maariv....................................................................................................................8:15 PM
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Shalom!

I can’t believe the year is already 
over! It has certainly been an 
exciting one, with many differ-
ent programs and activities — 
something for everyone. 

A highlight was certainly the 
CELEBRATE ISRAEL program 
on May 8. KOLOT AMAL, a high 
school choir from Nahariya, Is-
rael, was our special guests. To-
gether with six other Hebrew 
schools and their families, KO-
LOT AMAL participated in our 
Yom Ha’atzmaut program. Along 
with readings, done so well by 
the students, including Asher 
and Ethan Konigsberg, Ethan 
Schupak and Yuval Dror (four 

of our graduating students), 
watching video clips and enjoy-
ing the voices of KOLOT AMAL, 
the packed audience honored 
the memories of the fallen sol-
diers of the Israel Defense Forces 
and the victims of terror. 

After a minute of silence, during 
which we all reflected on those 
we have lost in the Israeli wars 
and defending the state, the cel-
ebration began. There was sing-
ing, dancing, eating and getting 
to know our KOLOT AMAL guests. 
It was an amazing morning and 
we thank the UJANNJ Israel Pro-
gram Center for co-sponsoring 
the event.

This was followed the next day 
by a concert featuring the IDF 
Musical Ensemble. Todah Rab-
bah to Gershon Rosenzweig 
and the Israel Awareness Com-
mittee, as well as to Irene Reiss, 
for making this possible. There 
was such positive energy in the 
building that night. The clap-
ping, dancing and excitement 
was overwhelming. Everybody 
left that night with warmth in 
their hearts and a very proud 
feeling of being a part of the 
Jewish people and connected 
emotionally, and otherwise, to 
the State of Israel.

Hebrew School News

Marcia Kagedan

Now we all have to participate 
in the Salute to Israel Parade on 
June 5. It is not too late to join us 
on the bus and walk proudly up 
Fifth Avenue and celebrate Isra-
el with thousands of others. We 
will have front-row viewing of 
the parade before stepping off 
to walk. Contact me ASAP if you 
want to join us and the UJANNJ 
cluster of synagogues. Alterna-
tively, you can cheer us on from 
the sidewalks of Fifth Avenue!

Mazel Tov to our Hebrew School 
graduates (pictured above): 

Andrew Braun, Ariel Dadon, 
Rina Dadon, Asher Konigsberg, 
Ethan Konigsberg, Steven Link, 
Ethan Schupak, Zachary Snyder, 
Daniel Steinberg, Yuval Timen, 
Michael Vaks.
ASHER KONIGSBERG and YU-
VAL TIMEN received the Arlene 
Berman Memorial Leadership 
Award. ARIEL DADON, ETHAN 
SCHUPAK and DANIEL STEIN-
BERG received the Kate Ross 
Memorial MENCH Award. RINA 
DADON and HANNAH OVADIA 
received the Steve Goldstein 
Memorial Volunteer Award. Ma-
zel tov to all on receiving these 
very special honors!

A special Mazel Tov to Hannah 
Ovadia, who is graduating from 
high school and from BCHSJS af-
ter five years of her high school 
Jewish education. We are very 
proud of her and wish her luck 
at Brandeis University. Hannah 
received the Steve Goldstein 
Memorial Award in recognition 

of her volunteer work in the 
Hebrew school. We appreciate 
all that you have done for the 
school and wish you the best as 
you go off to college. 

Hebrew school registration is 
still open. If you have not yet 
returned your registration form, 
please do so immediately so 
that plans can be made for the 
2011-12 school year. I will be in 
the office through the summer 
months, so please stay in touch 
with any questions, comments or 
suggestions that you may have.

I would like to take this opportu-
nity to thank APT for all its hard 
work. Roz and Jill have been 
absolutely amazing! Along with 
Lisa and Julie and all their vol-
unteers, they are quite a team 
and always get the job done 
efficiently. Special thank you to 
Cindy Katri for purchasing most 
of the snacks this year. I don’t 
know how I would manage with-
out you all.

Last but not least, thanks to the 
JCCP Board of Education, un-
der the leadership of Mimi and 
Amy. I am blessed to have such 
a strong Board of Education. 
The members work so hard to 
ensure that the children receive 
the best Jewish education pos-
sible. Todah Rabbah for your 
input, guidance and support at 
all times.

Wishing all my friends at the 
JCCP a wonderful summer!

Shalom U’lehitra’ot.

APT News
APT was a little less busy last month following our busy and fun March. 
It is hard to believe that the school year is over. June 5 was the last day 
of classes with an awards ceremony honoring everyone’s hard work and 
commitment.

The APT had a successful school year. We speak of success in terms of 
enriching the lives of the students that benefited from all that we do. 
We feel that APT offered the students great opportunities and program-
ming, and overall enhanced their educational experience at Hebrew 
School at the JCCP.

From the wisdom of Maya Angelou:

“I’ve learned that you shouldn’t go through life with a catcher’s mitt on 
both hands. You need to be able to throw something back.”

We would like to acknowledge and thank the many one-handed catch-
ers that have stepped up to the plate and helped us with the countless 
tasks involved with planning and executing every function, fundraiser 
and activity in which the the APT was involved. 

Lastly, on behalf of APT, we would like to wish a very special Mazel Tov 
to our graduating Hey class.

Roz Mehr, rmehr5@hotmail.com / Jill Wiser, gottwiser7@gmail.com 
Co-Presidents
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Early Childhood Center News

“All beginnings are diffi  cult…”
~ Rashi

While it is true that all beginnings 
are diffi  cult, the fact is that some 
beginnings are easier than others. 
As I look back on my fi rst year as 
director of the Dora and Sidney 
Miller Early Childhood Center, I 
am grateful that this transition 
has been so pleasant for me. This 
is wholly due to the welcome and 
support from the entire ECC and 
JCCP communities, and therefore, 
some thanks are in order. I cannot 
list every individual who has gone 
out of his/her way to make me 
feel part of this community and 
culture, but you all know who you 
are, and I do thank you. In particu-
lar, I wish to acknowledge:

Morah Paula Javits, for her sup-
port and continuous mentoring.

The amazing ECC faculty, which 
has shown me “the way things 
have been” while also being will-
ing to take a few steps out of the 
box with me.

Rabbi Weiner, for his unfailing 
accessibility to me and to our chil-
dren.

Marcia Kagedan, for showing me 
the ropes and being a sounding 
board.

Joe Herrmann, without whom 
I probably could not have func-
tioned.

Rita Miller-Greenberg and Naz
Kashani, for their patience and 
humor.

The entire Board of Education, 
particularly Mimi Levin and 
Amy Tobenkin; The JCCP and 
ECC communities, particularly 
the ECC parents and faculty, for 
hanging in with me, and onto me, 
during my husband’s sudden and 
acute illness just as school was be-
ginning.

I have said this before but it bears 
repeating: If it takes a village to 
raise a child, it also takes a village 
to raise an Early Childhood direc-
tor. Thank you.


So some beginnings are diffi  cult 
… and so are some endings. This 
is the time of year when school 
activities wind down and chil-
dren feel a sense of closure as 
they get ready to move up to 
new classes here or, for some, 
on to kindergarten. Children list 
their favorite songs from the year 
and sing them a last time; they 
wash baby dolls and dishes and 
put them away for the summer; 
they pack up their resting mats 
and blankies to take home. We 
look forward to next year (and 
to a wonderful summer shaping 
up), but we also celebrate the 
year that was!

Judith S. Fox

The Dora and Sidney Miller Early Childhood Center 
thanks…
•   Sandy Alpern, for being our ever-ready photographer, some-

times at a moment’s notice! Sandy’s pictures of us have 
appeared in the Town News, in the Jewish Standard and in 
L’Chaim magazine.

•   Dr. Fred Harris, for crafting new teacher mailboxes for the ECC 
offi  ce and custom-made cornices for one of our classrooms.

•   Ruth Smith, for the gift of a mezuzah. 

•   Edythe Fried, for giving her time to read to our children.

Registration continues for 
Summer 2011 and for 2011-12

DORA AND SIDNEY MILLER 
EARLY CHILDHOOD CENTER 

AT THE JCCP
Twos – Threes – Pre-K

Ask about “My Toddler and Me” 
for children age 16 months–2 years
 

Contact Judy Fox, Director
 201-967-1334

eccdirector@jccparamus.org

The Dora and 
Sidney Miller 
Early Childhood Center 
is looking for a few good 
teenagers to help staff  our 
summer program!
Great fun • Great camaraderie

Great college recommendations!
Contact Judy Fox, Director

 201-967-1334
eccdirector@jccparamus.org



Honey is nicely boxed with personalized card 

Add $3.25 shipping to APO/FPO military addresses, $6 shipping to Canada  
and $15 shipping to any other country. 

Your purchase benefits the JCCP Sisterhood 
And ORT (Organization for Rehabilitation and Training) 

To order honey, visit http://www.honeyfromtheheart.org/jcp. and follow the step-by-step instructions.
Order online by July 31, 2011 to avoid a $3.25 per jar shipping surcharge.  

If you are unable to order online, complete this order form and mail it with your payment by July 25, 2011 to:  
JCCP, E. 304 Midland Avenue, Paramus, NJ  07652.  Make checks payable to JCCP Sisterhood 

                                   Questions? Contact Ruth Smith at 201-261-2743 or ruthasmith1@gmail.com

PLEASE CLEARLY PRINT OR TYPE ALL INFORMATION
Your Name  
Address  City  State  Zip  
Email Phone  (              ) 

We take your privacy seriously and guarantee that your personal information will only be used for communications regarding your honey order. 

ORDER SUMMARY:  
# of Jars Ordered 

X $10.00
Special Shipping 

Order Total 

_________ 
_________ 

=  _________ 
+  _________
$  _________ 

For extra 
jars, add 
information
to back of 
order form 

**Order online by July 31, 2011 to avoid a $3.25 per jar shipping 
surcharge**

Send to: Gift cards are preprinted with: L’Shana Tova - Wishing you a
Healthy and Happy New Year

Personalize this gift card: 
1) Choose:  [  ] Love,  [  ] From,  [  ] Fondly, or [  ] No Signature 
2) Name(s) to be signed (maximum 50 characters):  

Address: 

City                     State:       Zip:

Send to: Gift cards are preprinted with: L’Shana Tova - Wishing you a
Healthy and Happy New Year 

Personalize this gift card: 
   1) Choose:  [  ] Love,  [  ] From,  [  ] Fondly, or [  ] No Signature 
   2) Name(s) to be signed (maximum 50 characters):  

Address: 

City                     State:       Zip:

$10.00



The Jewish Community Center of Paramus

June 2011 28 Iyar 5771 - 28 Sivan 5771
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1 28 IYAR2 29 IYAR3 1 SIVAN4 2 SIVAN

5 3 SIVAN6 4 SIVAN7 5 SIVAN8 6 SIVAN 9 7 SIVAN10 8 SIVAN11 9 SIVAN

12 10 SIVAN13 11 SIVAN14 12 SIVAN15 13 SIVAN 16 14 SIVAN17 15 SIVAN18 16 SIVAN

19 17 SIVAN 20 18 SIVAN 21 19 SIVAN22 20 SIVAN23 21 SIVAN 24 22 SIVAN25 23 SIVAN

26 24 SIVAN 27 25 SIVAN 28 26 SIVAN29 27 SIVAN30 28 SIVAN

Yom Yerushalayim Rosh Chodesh 
Sivan

Shavuot - Day 1 Shavuot - Day 2

Naso

Beha'alotecha

Shelach

Korach

8:02
Shabbat Ends: 9:13

8:05
First Day Yom Tov 
Ends: 9:15

Yom Tov Ends: 
9:16

8:06
Shabbat Ends: 9:17

8:09
Shabbat Ends: 9:20

8:11
Shabbat Ends: 9:21

Drosh and Nosh 
7:30pm

Executive Bd. 
Meeting 8:30pm

Shabbat Services 
8;30pm
Young Jewish 
Families Service 
7:30pm

Shabbat Services 
9:00am
Mincha 8:05pm

Men's B-Ball 9:30am
Hebrew School 
Assembly and last day
Israel Day Parade

Men's B-Ball 8:15pm
Yesterday, Today 
1:30pm
Men's Club Card 
Night 8:15pm
Adult Ed. Class-Stu L.
8:30pm

Tikun Lel Shavuot 
9:15pm

Shavuot Luncheon
ECC/Office/PRA 
Closed

Yiskor Services
ECC/Office/PRA 
Closed

Shabbat Services 
8;30pm Shabbat Services 

9:00am
Mincha 8:10pm

No Men's B-Ball
Ad Journal Dinner 
Dance 5pm

Men's B-Ball 8:15pm
Yesterday, Today 
1:30pm
Bd. of Education Mtg. 
8:15pm
Adult Ed. Class-Stu L.
8:30pm

Youth Committee 
8:15pm
Sisterhood Bd. Mtg. 
7:30pm
House Committee Mtg
8:15pm

Drosh and Nosh 
7:30pm- Judy Fox
Yiddush Club 2:00pm
Membership Comm. 
Mtg 8:15pm

Board of Trustees 
Mtg. 8:30pm Shabbat Services 

8;30pm Shabbat Services 
9:00am
Dual Services - 
(Egalitarian)
Mincha 8:10pm

Men's B-Ball 9:30am
Father's Day

Men's B-Ball 8:15pm
Yesterday, Today 
1:30pm

Drosh and Nosh 
7:30pm

Community Affairs 
Committee 8:15pm Shabbat Services 

8;30pm Shabbat Services 
9:00am
Mincha 8:15pm

Men's B-Ball 9:30am
Book Club 10am

Men's B-Ball 8:15pm
Yesterday, Today 
1:30pm
Adult Ed. Class-Stu L.
8:30pm

Annual Calendar 
Meeting 7pm

Drosh and Nosh 
7:30pm
Rabbi Weiner's 
Summer Course 
Begins

Religious Committee 
8pm

Daily Services
Shacharit
Mon. & Thur. 6:45am
Tue, Wed, Fri. 7:00am
Sunday/Holidays
9:00am
Mincha/Maariv
Sun-Thur. 8:00pm



 

 

                             Sponsored by  

 

The Jewish Community Center of Paramus 
Please Hold The Date 

Saturday Evening, December 3, 2011 
Preview: 7:00 p.m.                                 Auction: 8:00 p.m. 

~Door Prizes ~  

~Refreshments~ 

 

For more information call: Jacob Bauer (201) 387-2422 

Major Credit Cards Will Be Accepted 

Featuring Art in All Media & Price Ranges 

MITZVAH OPPOrTUNITY
UJA Federation of Northern New Jersey, under the Partner-
ship’2000 Program with the community of Nahariya, Israel, is 
looking for people in both countries who like to knit. Knit alone 
or with a group. If you already knit for another organization, 
please consider making one or more items for the following 
recipients:

•   The Western Galilee Hospital would like small caps 
for premature babies, mittens and small blankets.

•   The Ethiopian Absorption Center would like items 
for children 
(babies to 19 years old) including scarves, mittens 
and sweaters.

•   The Israel Defense Forces’ Lone Soldier Program 
would like wool scarves.

All items must be washable. UJA Federation will handle ship-
ment to Israel. Donations, including yarn, are welcome. Please 
register your name and e-mail address at saritr@ujannj.org. For 
those who don’t use e-mail or have questions, please leave your 
name, phone number (please repeat it twice) and the best time 
to return your call at (201) 289-6015.

‘SPIRIT OF SHALOM’ CD
� e 10th CD in “� e Spirit Series: Voices of the 
Conservative Movement,” with liner notes and 
translations by Cantor Sam Weiss, has just been 
released. It is a double-disc album featuring 27 
beautiful Jewish songs on the theme of Shalom, 
including a track by Cantor Weiss. 

� is is a fundraising and artistic joint production 
of the Cantors Assembly and � e United Synagogue 
of Conservative Judaism.

Look in the mail for your copy of the CD from 
United Synagogue. You can also visit the USCJ 
website or call (866) 5-SHALOM to order. All of 
the CDs in this series make wonderful gifts, and 
support the activities and programs of the Conser-
vative movement.



jewish community center of paramus

Sisterhood News
It’s hard to believe that another year has flown by! We began with a 
bang at our incredibly well-attended opening event, our paid-up mem-
bership dinner, and ended with our beautiful Shabbat dinner and ser-
vices. In between we had a movie afternoon, game night, Susie Fish-
bein cooking demo and much more.

We want to thank our dedicated board for its help and support in the past 
year and anticipate another event-packed calendar for next year, too. 

We are pleased to announce the Sisterhood Board for the 2011-2012 year:

Co Presidents:  Ruth Smith and Eve Lehrer
1st Vice President:  Diane Weiss
2nd Vice President:  Sue Kaminer
Corresponding Secretary:  Cindy Rivkin
Financial Secretary:  Debbie Barbash
Social Secretary:  Claudia Kramer
Treasurer:  Phyllis Glatzer
Recording Secretary:  Sue Kuller
Trustees:  �Fariba Rabban, Leona Kleinstein, Nancy Gordon,  

Lisa Messing, Olinda Sturm, Lori Pechman, Sue Greenberg

Please join us on June 14 at 7:30 for the Sisterhood General Meeting 
when this slate of officers will be presented.

As we wind down until September, there is one more fundraising event 
about which we are very excited: “Honey From The Heart.” We will send 
a jar of honey with a personalized message to your friends and family 
anywhere in the U.S. wishing them a Shanah Tovah! This is a fundraiser; 
all proceeds will benefit the JCCP. Please note the deadline is July 25. 
See the attached flier for more information and ordering directions. 

We will continue to offer our gift shop, kippot and tribute cards services 
over the summer. Please see below for information.

GIFT SHOP – The gift shop will be closing for the summer on June 
10.  However, we will open by appointment. Contact Laurie Rosman at  
ljrwax@yahoo.com or leave a message for her at the temple office, (201) 
262-7691. Please note that in June, our Shabbat merchandise will be 
on sale.

KIPPOT – For kippot for bat/bat mitzvahs, weddings, and family gather-
ings, please contact Sheila Leipsner at famdocgl@aol.com.

TRIBUTE CARDS – Cards are available for simchas and sympathy for 
only $5. Please contact Claudia Kramer at cfreedman327@msn.com.

Wishing you a healthy, happy and fun summer,  
Lili Baumzweig, 201-986-1201 / Debbie Zeiler, 201-599-1392 
Co-Presidents

Youth Group News
It is hard to believe another year together has gone by so fast. What a 
great year it has been for our Chaverim and Kadima youth groups.

We have enjoyed a wide range of activities. Here are just some of our 
events: Annual Fall Hike; Arts and Crafts; Outdoor Games at Mele Park; 
Movie and Pizza Night; Gym Night; Chanukah Celebration; Bowling; 
Ice Skating; Mitzvah Day; Mini Golf; Batting Cages; Parent/Child Gym 
Night; Theater/Improv Night; Basketball Clinic; Outdoor BBQ; Dinner 
at Noah’s Ark; and Board Games. We also had a visit from the Bergen 
County K-9 Unit. 

Whew! You can see why the kids have such a good time. The fun times 
will continue in the fall.

Thank you to Rita, Naz, and Joe in the JCCP office; Debbie Simon and 
Ellen Jay on the Youth Committee; and of course Marcia Kagedan for 
her help and support. 

A big thank you to Matt Kaplan, Rachel Cohen and Elli Chernichaw for 
helping me help the kids. I couldn’t do it without you. You are the best!

So, my young friends, enjoy your time off from school and have a great 
summer.  Remember to always be kind to others and treat them the 
way you’d like to be treated, and always show respect to everyone,  
especially your parents.

See you in September.

Fred

Young Jewish Families
We wish everyone a great summer. We look forward to seeing you at 
our Friday night Family Services. 

Shabbat Family Service and Program
Friday, June 3 at 7:30 PM
Please join us for our family-friendly Friday Night Family Program. Light 
service, interactive story time, followed by playtime and DAIRY nosh in 
the gym. The oneg will be sponsored by the Sobelman family for Zacha-
ry’s birthday. Friday night Shabbat service geared to children, and then 
the children play and the parents schmooze. 

Shabbat Family Service and Program
Friday, July 1, Aug. 5, and Sept. 2 at 7:30 PM 
Please join us for our family friendly Friday Night Family Program. Light 
service, interactive story time, followed by playtime and DAIRY nosh in 
the gym. Friday night Shabbat service geared towards children, and then 
the children play and the parents schmooze.   

Everyone Is Welcome
Young Jewish Families is the club for families with a child or children  
under bar or bat mitzvah age, their siblings, parents, and extended fami-
lies. However, everyone is welcome to attend our activities and events.

For More Information
Please visit us at www.jccparamus.org, or contact us at yjf@jccparamus.org.

Thank you.

Eugene and Elana Heitlinger

YOUNG JEWISH FAMILIES
Friday Night Family Program

Friday, June 3 at 7:30 PM
Free. Open to JCCP Members and Guests with children 13 and 
younger. Being held at JCCP Main Sanctuary & Gym. The oneg will 
be sponsored by the Sobelman family for Zachary’s birthday. For 
more information please contact Elana and Eugene Heitlinger @ 
yjf@jccparamus.org or 201-229-0446.

Please join us for our family friendly Friday Night Family Program. 
Light service, interactive time, followed by play time and nosh in 
the gym. Friday night Shabbat service geared towards children, 
then the kids play and the parents shmooze. Please join us!
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Adult Education 2010-2011 (5771)
”He who does not increase his knowledge,  

decreases it …” (Pirke Avot, 1:13)
The Adult Education Committee’s fall kickoff event will be held 
Sunday, Nov. 6, when we travel by bus to the new National Mu-
seum of Jewish History in Philadelphia. The core exhibition of the 
museum offers visitors the opportunity to explore more than 350 
years of Jewish life in America through evocative objects, telling 
moments and state-of-the-art interactive technologies. The $50 
cost includes transportation and admission to the museum. More 
details to come.

Rabbi Weiner will conduct adult education classes throughout the 
summer. Due to popular demand, classes will be held on Wednes-
day afternoons at 3 and evenings at 8:15. There will be an an-
nouncement to the congregation regarding topics later in June. 
Last summer, the response to (and participation in) the summer 
adult education classes was great. We look forward to your contin-
ued support of our program. 

Stu Lehrer will continue his popular “What’s My Line: Jewish 
Style” class at 8:15 on three Monday evenings: June 6, 13 and 27. 
On Monday nights in the fall, Stu plans to teach a class on “The Rea-
soning and Reckoning of Rashi.”

Save the morning of Sunday, June 26 for another JCCP Book Club 
meeting; the book is “Cutting for Stone” by Abraham Verghese; 
the facilitator is Carolyn Kaufman. 

Cantor Weiss will begin High Holiday Choir rehearsals beginning 
on Monday, July 25 at 8:15 p.m. All singers are welcome.

Please join us for these ongoing classes and meetings:

• �Drosh and Nosh – Wednesdays, 7:30-8 p.m. An opportunity to 
study the week’s Torah portion with fellow congregants; taught 
by a different person each week. These popular sessions have 
been very well attended. Come and see what it’s all about.

• �Yesterday, Today and Tomorrow – Mondays, 1:30. Everyone is 
welcome to join these lively and popular weekly discussions led 
by Al Nahum. 

What are you interested in? Please call Mark Topel, committee 
chair, at 201-967-9179, or e-mail to marktopel@verizon.net with 
your suggestions. We welcome and need your input.

Community Affairs
Every Day is Mitzvah Day 
The JCCP is well known in the community for our Spring and Fall food 
drives, as well as for our ongoing donations to the food banks in Bergen 
County. Please be sure to continue to bring an item or a bag of nonper-
ishable food to the synagogue whenever you come during the week for 
minyan or a meeting. Most-needed items include hearty soups, canned 
meat and fish, Parmalat, fruit juice and peanut butter. 

In the Fall, our first mitzvah of the year will again be Operation Isaiah, 
the communitywide collection of food on Kol Nidre eve. We also are 
planning a visit in the Fall to the Center for Food Action warehouse in 
Hackensack to help sort donated food.

The Kosher Meals on Wheels program of Jewish Family Services is in 
constant need of volunteers. Please remember: You can drive once in 
a while or every week. For hot meal delivery, you must be able to pick 
up the meals at JFS on Teaneck Road in Teaneck between 11 and 11:30 
a.m., and make your deliveries immediately afterward. Frozen meals 
are delivered to clients who are not on a regular route. The pickup and 
delivery of frozen meals can be arranged at a time convenient for you. 
Please call Melody Sandor at (201) 837-9090, Ext. 238, for more infor-
mation.

Bergen Reads has been placing volunteers in the Teaneck and Hacken-
sack public schools as reading buddies for 10 years and is always look-
ing for people who love working with children. Are you interested in 
volunteering one hour a week to help children to improve their reading 
skills? This one-on-one volunteer experience is so rewarding; if you try 
it you are sure to love it. Contact Sandy Alpern at (201) 447-3090 or at 
sandusha@optonline.net for more information.

If you are looking for other volunteer opportunities in the community, 
please e-mail Alice Blass at AliceB@ujannj.org or call her at (201) 820-
3948. 

If you love to knit and crochet, we are continuing to hold our knitting 
bees. Our finished items are sent to the Tikvah Orphanage in Odessa, 
Russia. We will provide yarn and teach you to knit; we’ll even pick up 
your work! We usually meet on the last Monday of the month, but we 
encourage you to knit on your own if you don’t have time to come to 
our meetings. For more information, please contact Elaine Cohen at 
(201) 447-2485.

Our Chesed Committee has volunteers available if you or someone you 
know needs temporary help shopping or a ride to services or doctor 
appointments. Call Eileen Schneider at (201) 722-1606 or Nina Glaser 
at (201) 262-1775.

Planning a catered affair? If you have leftover food, remember that Ta-
ble to Table will pick up unopened trays and containers of catered food 
from your home or our synagogue. Table to Table is a community-based 
food rescue program that collects prepared and perishable food that 
otherwise would be wasted and delivers it to organizations that serve 
the hungry in Bergen, Hudson, Essex and Passaic counties. Call (201) 
444-5500 or go to www.Tabletotable.org for more information.

The deadline for the  
next Bulletin is Aug. 7!

Men’s Club News
The Men’s Club has ended another busy year.

In May we had a breakfast featuring Bergen County Surrogate Michael 
Dressler. It was a very informative morning.

Also in May, we had our annual spaghetti dinner. Besides the delicious 
meatballs and spaghetti, we watched the documentary film “Jews and 
Baseball: An American Love Story.” Who knew that there were so many 
Jewish Major League ballplayers?

Look for information during the summer about our upcoming events. 
We hope to have everyone participating on some level in everything 
we do. Our job is to do what you want, so let us know your ideas.

Until next time, 
Jerry Menter and Joe Esrig, Co-Presidents



July 2-8
Robert Koren 
Ben Roesch 
Shira Weiner 
Mehran Zahabian 
Richard Budnick 
Mitchell Greenberg
Harold Kaplan
Shimshon Mendelaw
Stacey Eliav
Julia Gershengoren 
Gary Glaser 
Robert Mehr 
Gloria Nahum 
Michael Pourat 
Stanley Schiff man 
David Seligman 
Pearl Clipper
Allen Baer
Diana Bodeen
Kym D’Agostino
Milton Trost
Michael Eliav
Marylin Granat
Leni Kirsch
Ilya Kliot

July 9-15
Liliana Baumzweig
Eileen Steinhardt
Yoseff  Ben-Shoan
Lee Gall
Mitra Grinoch
Debbi Plitnick
Susan Lichtenstein
Bia Roth
Martin Roth
Marc Skobac
Stephen Waterstone
Janine Draizin
Alan Brodsky
Barbara Grossman
Jane Menegus 
Helga Bodeen
Arie Bronstein 
Julia Schneider
Anita Gould
Dmitry Kuznetsov

July 16-22
Serry Barko
Barbara Brodsky
Ezra Ishayik
Bernard Manndel
Limor Chernichaw
Florence Keusch
Michelle Shashoua
Doris Freeman
Sheldon Schmidt
Lawrence Adelsohn
Joan Bagner
Alan Stein

July 23-29
Fariba Rabban
Ben Horodner 
Beatrice Sabin
Carl Bagner
Irving Gall
Marsha Weiser
Fred Buff 
Elinor Goldstein

Yahya Kashani
Cindy Rivkin
Mathew Silverman
Ralph Berkowitz
Barry Abel
Roger Rosenstein
Sandra Alpern
Sandra Charatz

July 30-August 5
Nathaniel Keusch
Susan Kuller
Gershon Rosenzweig
Abraham Danan
Linda Ezrapour
Aaron Cohen
Joyce Stein
Raymond Cohen
Sidney Elman
Alice Trost
Estelle Argaman

August 6-12
Simin Daftari
Fred Groveman
Arie Rave
Adrienne Ross
Alexandra Sobelman
Dale Witkin
Natalia Anchipolovskiy
Maxine Cole
Harriet Kugler
Pamela Kutoroff 
Hanna Wechsler
Irma Breslow
Rachael Hausman
Barbara Kislak
Rhoda Liebowitz
Jennifer Silverman

August 13-19
Teresa Zarour
Adele Ginsberg
Lionel Hausman
Marianne Mousserie
Neil Mutnick
Deborah Chernichaw
Marie Steinberg
Aaron Yomtobian

August 20-26
Aida Noe
Ruth Camins
Kenneth Horner
Jacqueline Rawitz
Ms. Amy Tobenkin
Helen Hutmacher
Joseph Kleinstein
Mia Kleinstein
Steven Lichtenstein
Maxine Ross
Stanley Liebowitz
Susan Liebowitz
Cindy Mendelaw
Dave Rivkin
Lorin Kislak
Perry Glickman
Helen Seltzer

August 27-31
Frances Kaye
Alan Jay
Yan Anchipolovskiy

June 1-3
Audrey Hyman
Elan Lipshitz
Susan Kaminer
Jeff  Kolodkin
Esther Marks
Claire Ovadia
Don Abraham
Diane Weiss

June 4-10
Rose Harris
June Knopf
Mahnaz Kashani
Marvin Stein
Wendy Steinberg
Joshua Wanderer
Shirley Peters
Lotte Buff 
Mishel Dadon
Marc Schneider
Iris Krieger
Gerald Menter
Elaine Reiner
Douglas Sobelman
Sandra Temares

June 11-17
Marsha Blecher
Nathan Fink
Roz Mehr
Robert Spellman
Susan Finkle
Thomas Heisler
Marvin Lipton
Alla Peckham
Beverly Fox
Bruce Kaminer
Joanne Fink
Fred Lorsch
Michael Elfenbein
Iris Fleishman
Joel Rothstein

June 18-24
Alan Steinberg
Barbara Horodner
Michael Pyatski
Jeff rey Warren 
Irving Weiser
Jeff rey Friedlander
Robin Schaeff er
Lois Newman
James Gershfi eld
Jonathan Sterling
Arthur Hirschberg
Thorin Tritter
Harry Wechsler

June 25-July 1
Iris Cohen
Anne Goldstein
Vivian Miller
Herzel Ovadia
Sheila Wolfson
Gary Saperstein
Mindy Nudelman
James Scalise
Alyce Esrig
Jules Miller
Neil Lenok
Debbie Stern

M
aze
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ov

birthdays

HAPPY BIrTHDAY
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HAPPY ANNIVErSArY

July 9-15
Carl & Iris Krieger
Martin & Toby Fischbein
Donald & Joan Link
Richard & Francine Winters
Behzad & Hoory Yeganeh
Barry & Judith Abel
Stuart & Ruth Smith

July 16-22
Vadim & Alina Paley

July 23-29
Bruce & Renee Konigsberg
Herbert & Barbara Gruenstein
Edythe & Fried
Ilya & Dina Kliot
Charles & Lynn Holz

July 30-August 5
Simon & Julia Schneider
Kennedy & Teresa Zarour
Paul & Naomi Frischer
Joseph & Phyllis Radest
Michael & Yelena Pyatski
Gerald & Ida Solomon

August 6-12
Raymond & Judith Cohen
George & Sheila Leipsner
Craig & Iris Levinsohn
Edward & Pearl Savell
Dave & Cindy Rivkin
Robert & Maxine Cole
Rich & Kimberly Lesser
Lorin & Barbara Kislak
Barry & Linda Miller
David & Davida Saltzberg
Mishel & Iris Dadon

Steven & Jacqueline Finkelstein
Herb & Gilda Botwinick
Bruce & Stephanie Safro
Marc & Joy Sapin
Gary & Madeline Zysman

August 13-19
Don & Keren Abraham
Yoseff  & Hanna Ben-Shoan
Gerald & Laura Menter
Marc & Eileen Schneider
Kurt & Selma Lichten
Ben & Janet Roesch
Ernest & Dorothy Walensky
David & Susan Spiegel
Alan & Marie Steinberg

August 20-26
Arie & Jennie Bronstein
Robert & Beth Chananie
Richard & Elyse Budnick
Fariborz & Mahnaz Nabatian
Lionel & Rachael Hausman
Stanley & Susan Liebowitz
Allan & Myra Teplitzky
Ezra & Shoshana Ishayik
Marvin & Frances Lipton
Glen & Robin Schaeff er

August 27-31
Fred & Serry Barko
Aaron & Dorit Cohen
Lawrence & Melanie Weisberg
Gershon & Marissa Rosenzweig
Lawrence & Barbara Zucker
Rafael & Marianne Mousserie
Burton & Elinor Goldstein
Daniel & Teresa Kaminsky

JOIN THE HIGH 
HOLIDAYS CHOIr

First meeting: Monday, July 25
We are actively seeking new people to join us for rehearsals 
this summer to prepare for the following three High Holi-
days evening services:

•  Selichot (Saturday, Sept. 24)
•  Rosh Hashanah Eve (Wednesday, Sept. 28)
•  Kol Nidre Eve (Friday, Oct. 7)

You will be making a valuable contribution to our congre-
gation and enjoying it as well. Prior choir experience is not 
necessary. Please contact Cantor Weiss to discuss your avail-
ability, or simply show up on July 25 at 8:30 PM.

June 1-3
Paul & Mona Storch
Arthur & Martha Yevin
Martin & Charlotte Blechman
Steven & Sheli Danziger
Bruce & Susan Kaminer
Murray & Susan Perl

June 4-10
Dan & Fran Aronesty
Rubin & Ruth Camins
Eugene & Elana Heitlinger
Kenneth & Barbra Horner
Gustavo & Liliana Baumzweig
Daniel & Francine Leib
David & Amy Shulman
Mitchell & Sue Greenberg

June 11-17
Fred & Merle Harris
Lloyd & Audrey Hyman
Irwin & Carole Lipkin
Michael & Adele Ginsberg
Arthur & Shira Weiner
Arthur & Anne Goldstein
Jeff rey & Sharon Gross
Robert & Deena Koren
Larry & Phyllis Polevoy
Selwyn & Carin Cooperman
Howard & Linda Rose
Steven & Roni Rubin
Barry & Wendy Salkin

June 18-24
Sandu & Siona Davidovitch
Arie & Debra Rave
Roy & Nancy Gordon
Melvin & Linda Polkow
Bernard & Roslyn Stern
Jerome & Zena Jay
Jeff rey & Andrea Link
Stanley & Jozefi ne Schiff man
Allen & Ellen Sklar

June 25-July 1
Jeff  & Dina Braun
Shlomo & Mia Kleinstein
Lawrence & Lynn Adelsohn
Marcel & Gladys Kozuch
Stanley & Deborah Simon
Jacob & Sandra Bauer
Arnold & Rena Haber
Jonathan & Sheila Sterling
Shimshon & Cindy Mendelaw
Stuart & Blanche Weinberg
Philip & Janie Horowitz
Paul & Janine Draizin
Shawn & Fariba Rabban

July 2-8
Stanley & Marsha Blecher
Bruce & Marylin Granat
Roy & Elaine Reiner
Perry & Rachel Glickman
Lawrence & Roberta Edelstein
Alan & Ellen Jay
Larry & Melinda Soria
Jeff rey & Leona Kleinstein
Allen & Marian Baer

The Jan Lauren Schonberg Library
Hours:  Mon. 6:30 p.m. - 8:30 p.m.

 Tues. 2:30 p.m. - 8:30 p.m.
 Wed. 6:30 p.m. - 8:30 p.m.
 Sun. 9:00 a.m. - noon



BAT MITZVAH of ELIANA PEARL SAPIN
DAUGHTER OF JOY & MARC SAPIN

May 30, 2011

Eliana is in the seventh grade 
at the Solomon Schechter Day 
School of Bergen County in New 
Milford.  Eliana’s passion is gym-
nastics. She is a competitive gym-
nast at Aeon Gymnastics in Hills-

dale. She has competed throughout New Jersey 
and has advanced to state competition. Her favor-
ite event is the uneven parallel bars. When Eliana is 
not training, she loves spending time with family 
and friends.

As part of Eliana’s Mitzvah project, she donated 12 
inches of her hair to Locks of Love, a public non-
profi t organization that provides hairpieces to 
fi nancially disadvantaged children in the United 
States and Canada under age 21 suff ering from 
long-term medical hair loss from any diagnosis. 
The prostheses they provide help to restore the 

self-esteem and confi dence to the recipients, en-
abling them to face the world and their peers.

Eliana was devastated to learn about the fi res in Is-
rael this past year that destroyed millions of trees. 
Through JNF, a tree is being planted in honor of each 
of her guests formally invited to her Bat Mitzvah cel-
ebration. Her name will be inscribed in the Book of 
Gardens in Jerusalem. She hopes to view it with her 
family during her visit to Israel this summer. 

Eliana would like to thank all of her Judaic studies 
teachers, Rabbi Weiner, and Cantor Weiss for help-
ing her prepare for this special day.

Along with her parents, Joy and Marc; her brothers, 
Ari, Jared and Jacob; and her grandparents, Sonya 
and Gerry Sapin, Eliana was honored to have you 
join us on Friday evening, May 27, as she led Shab-
bat services, and Monday morning, May 30, as she 
became a Bat Mitzvah.
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BAT MITZVAH

For the week of June 1-3
We Remember: 

LILLIAN BLAUSTEIN
DONA SAFFAN
YETTA FEIG
SOL MEYER
MOE TEPLITZKY
ABE KATZ
SIDY LORSCH
ISRAEL STANDIG

For the week of June 4-10
We Remember: 

SIMON GINSBERG
SEYMOUR KRAMPF
MAx MERKER
EMANUEL ROSENKRANTZ
REBECCA SHAPIRO
SYLVIA ZUCKERMAN
HARRY BASNER
ROSE BERLOW
PHILIP LIEBERMAN
WILLIAM SOLOMON
SOL WAxMAN
BEATRICE GAER
RONEN MURAD
HELEN WEISER
JERRY WEISS
BESSIE BEATCH
IRVING JAFFE
ROSE ZELLMAN

YAACOV NAHMANI
RUTH NEIBERG
HEINRICH BENDER
FRANCIS BRAUNSTEIN
ARTHUR DEUTSCH
IDA EDELBERG
HERBERT LEHMANN
YITZCHAK MENDELAW
DENNIS TURSI
PEARL ESTEROW
SAM FRIEDMAN
SHEILA SPELLMAN

For the week of June 11-17
We Remember: 

RONALD KALMAN
LAURE KOLB
MORGAN LEVIN-SCHENK
BETTY PLAVIN
LOUIS RADEST
ROSE BLECHMAN
AL HYMAN
ZELDA ROTHMAN
DOROTHY EDELSTEIN
DORA PLEAN
ADOLPH PRESSBURGER
JOSHUA SCHWARZAPFEL
SYLVIA BARASH
LILLIAN BLUMEMSON
JACOB LEVINE
RUTH SINGER

PHILIP TEPPER
MARK BEATCH
SOL POLLACK
FAY SCHACHT
SAMUEL COOPER
ISIDOR LORSCH
RHODA PLOTKIN
HERBERT PROSKY
FAY RACIMORA
BEN WEINBERG
HERB GROSSMAN
IRVING SHERER

For the week of June 18-24
We Remember: 

BETTY LUKIN
JOSEPH FEINBERG
ESTELLE MILLER
WILLY HIRSCHBERG
BEN LEIPSNER
ROSE SLOAN
SARAH STONE
MORRIS EDELSTEIN
SOPHIE MARGAN
MORRIS EPSTREIN
CAESSLER GOLDER
LAWRENCE POLLNER
ARNOLD SPIEGEL
OTTO LEIB
FRYDA LESERKEWICZ
SADYLLE GORDON

ESTHER GRUNDLEGER
JACK SPIEGEL

For the week of June 25-July 1
We Remember: 

ANNE DIAMOND
MOLLIE SMITH
SADIE SMITH
FLORENCE GOSPIN
LEON LYASCHKOV
ABE REITER
PINCHUS SCHNEIDER
JUDY BOTWINICK
BELLE DORMAN
CHARLES HALPERN
IDA FOx
ALAN KENT
ARTHUR LEVINE
FRIEDA LEHMANN
ALBERT WEINER
ELI HOROWITZ
LAWRENCE SAVELL
MOSES SCHAEFFER
RAYE TANNENBAUM
IRVING ZELLMAN
WILLIAM CAMINSKY
JACOB COHEN
SARA FRAIDER
ROSALIE KATZ

Yahrzeit Observances

Yahrzeit Observances cont’d next page...



YahrzeitObservances
For the week of July 2-8 
We Remember: 

Yetta Kugler
Howard Merker
Bernard Peters
David Rothman
Frances Silverman
Robin Weber
Herbert Reicher
James Rothstein
Howard Snyder
Samuel Weiss
Charles Bernstein
Gary Cooper
Ina Esterow
Clara Israel
Jack Robbins
Solomon Schweitzer
Ann Fink
Stanley Gittelson
Beatrice Stark
Samuel Witkin
Ann Citron
Charles Goldman
Barney Greenberg
Philip Kirschner
Myron Alexander
Joseph Lazarus
Bernard Shapiro

For the week of July 9-15 
We Remember: 

Benjamin Freedman
Ernest Maclin
Arthur Ermann
Sophie Goldweitz
Ida Mayer
Eliahu Nabatian
Sam Benrubi
Sam Gall
Selma Futterman
Ruth Shapiro
Bertha Kestenbaum
Lena Leipsner
Max Schnapp
Evelyn Singer
Simon Mayer
Sam Perl
Ilse Sasala
Rose Syatt
Ada Warshawsky
William Brown
Roy Kantor

For the week of July 16-22 
We Remember: 

Joseph Bloomfield
Benjamin Frank
Sam Horner
Fanny Sternberg
Alana Brodie
Estelle Demayo
Milton Fischbein
Shelly Meyer
Sidney Miller
Joseph Koren

Lewis Winer
Estelle Galinsky
Celia Gotlieb
Howard Lehner
Michael Reiner
Lee Sterling
Joseph Rosenfeld
Esther Schaeffer
Regina Menashah
Erna Rossmer
Shirley Sass
Simon Shamkim
Henrietta Ziskin
Virginia Aronesty
Morris Friedland
Dora Kaufman
Susan Shapiro
Samuel Waxman
Shirley Yeres

For the week of July 23-29 
We Remember: 

Rose Harris
Louis Levin
Sigmund Braunstein
Jules Standig
David Waxman
George Galinsky
Joseph Isner
Kay Kaufman
Edward Miller
Barbara Rubin
Dora Tendler
Julius Buff
Billye Del Medico
Albert Draizin
Charles Freling
Leah Friedberg
Gertrude Kaminsky
Rose Silver
William Blum
Ilse Ingber
Libby Julis
Emma Buff
Ida Goldweitz
Malvin Roesch
Fred Salomon
Mendel Shapiro
Louis Silverman
Isador Sloan

For the week of July 30-August 5 
We Remember: 

Leonard Glaser
Jack Skolnik
Theodore Flam
Harriet Klein
Cary Mintz
Sylvia Misthal
David Scale
Anna Schmidt
Mark Weidman
May Weishaar
Charles Gordon
Herbert Goodman
Morris Hecht

Arthur Janowitz
Irma Leib
Werner Schott
Jack Glantz
Chana Lipshitz
Mary Sarfaty
Lena Scherr
Fritz Barkowsky
Howard Brown
Ruth Golder
Mitchell Lenok
Miriam Resnick
Gladys Wasserman
Larry Feld
Ilana Gal
Zoltan Gal
Ruth Kaufman
Lili Weiss

For the week of August 6-12 
We Remember: 

Rebecca Bassowitz
Eugenia Haychman
Margot Steinhardt
Pauline Kleinman
Dora Maclin
Beatrice Pollner
Ben Sabin
Ruth Schulz
Arnold Horodner
Louis Polsky
Robert Botwinick
Moe Cohen
Barney Miller
Shirley Miller
Rose Schifrien
Sarah Schonberg
Max Schwartz
William Sokol
David Fils
Fannie Feuer
Hannah Fishman
Caren Fried
Bernard Leeds

For the week of August 13-19 
We Remember: 

Cecelia Alexander
Rebecca Bernstein
William Belner
Goldie Bernstein
Cissie Bratter
Egeria Breda
Helen Cohen
Martin Rothman
Meyer Rozansky
Nathan Waxman
Pinchas Cherkez
Alexander Hirschberg
Sol Leichtman
Elesher Safer
Arlene Berman
Ray Marks
Rebecca Zeiler
Harold Freilich
Sarah Goldberg

Bella Komansky
Mollie Koren
Milton Lazarus
Harold Reiss
Ishmayel Saghian
Louis Shulman
Murray Brown
Ruth Kolomer
William Kirschner
Morris Nahum
Abe Rosenkrantz

For the week of August 20-26 
We Remember: 

Peggy Cole
Retta Kolb
Joseph Lipshitz
Edith Ross
George Bodeen
Ruth Kopeloff
Benjamin Maclin
Arthur Schaeffer
Selma Ziskin
Anne Eisen
Claire Kantrowitz
Louis Kaye
Marie Liley
Fredrick Nebelkopf
Jeanette Sehres
Sophie Madeloff
John Margan
Alexander Shulman
Daniel Sklar
Lillian Eber
Estelle Gerstman
Bertha Witkin
Irving Epand
Marvin Ettinger
Morris Gerber
Harry Klein
Frank Ross
Harriet Hoffman

For the week of August 27-31 
We Remember: 

Debbie Ettinger
Mollie Friedland
Rose Lacher
Ralph Schonberg
Hannah Goldstein
Martin London
Robert Messing
Sylvia Salkin
Herbert Bodeen
Louis Miller
Joseph Newman
Otto Tuteur
Sanford Daniels
Edward Galinsky
Sidney Rawitz
Walter Rosenbaum
Yahuda Yomtobian
Tanya Auerbach
Lawrence Basner
Jack Handel
Rose Schwarzapfel

continued...



jewish community center of paramus

Vivien Miller’s beloved husband Murray	 Marylin & Bruce Granat
Marc Schneider’s beloved father	 Marylin & Bruce Granat
Pearl Clipper’s beloved husband Arthur	 Dolores & Jules Miller
Larry Danziger’s beloved wife Lois	 Dolores & Jules Miller
Jacquelyn Ackerman’s beloved mother Mildred Berman	 Vivien Miller
Beverly Fishman’s beloved brothe	 Sandy & Steve Charatz

RELIGIOUS SCHOOL FUND 
In Honor	 Donor
Ade Berman & Irene Brickman        	 Eve & Stu Lehrer

In Memory	 Donor
Richard Kuller’s beloved father Jay  	 Eve & Stu Lehrer

Speedy Recovery	 Donor
Dr. Peter Jay  	 Eve & Stu Lehrer

YOUTH FUND 
In Memory	 Donor
Enid Rottenberg	 Sandy & Steve Charatz
Richard Kuller’s beloved father Jay	 Sandy & Steve Charatz

CAPITAL PROJECTS
In Memory	 Donor
Richard Kuller’s beloved father Jay	 Nina & Russell Rothman

KIDDUSH FUND
In Honor	 Donor 
Mimi Levin’s granddaughter Alysa’s Bat Mitzvah 	 Marcia Kopeloff

In Memory	 Donor 
Maurice Stone’s beloved father John Henry Stone	 Valerie & Graham Dorras
Larry Danziger’s beloved wife Lois	 Mildred & Harold Lerman
      		 Helen & Gary Hutmacher

LEIPSNER/PERSOFSKY SCHOLARSHIP FUND
In Memory	 Donor
Pearl Clipper’s beloved husband Arthur	 Dr. George & Sheila Leipsner
Enid Rottenberg	 Dr. George & Sheila Leipsner
Linda Gaer’s beloved mother Renee Skulnik	 Dr. George & Sheila Leipsner
Alyce Satsky’s beloved brother	 Dr. George & Sheila Leispner

YAHRZEIT DONATIONS
In Memory	 Donor 
Abraham Laskowski	 Flo & Nat Keusch
Pauline Levy, mother of Helen Hutmacher	 Helen & Gary Hutmacher
Eddie Weiser, father of Fran Aronesty 	 Fran & Dan Aronesty
Golda R. Levey, mother of Marian Baer 	 Marian & Allen Baer
Pauline Rozansky, mother of Roberta Edelstein	 Roberta & Larry Edelstein  

LARRY LEVINE MEMORIAL GARDEN
In Honor	 Donor 
Sandy Temares’granddaughter Maddie’s Bat Mitzvah 	 Sandy Feinberg

In Memory	 Donor 
Beverly Fishman’s beloved brother 	 Roberta & Larry Edelstein

GENERAL OPERATIONS FUND 
In Honor	 Donor 
Mimi Levin’s granddaughter Alysa’s Bat Mitzvah	 Helga Bodeen
Cantor Weiss	 Estelle Argaman

In Memory	 Donor
Pearl Clipper’s beloved husband Arthur	 Bea Sabin
		  Flo & Nat Keusch
		  Lotte & Fred Buff
Enid Rottenberg	 Bobbie Weiss
		  Helga Bodeen
		  Serry & Fred Barko
		  Lotte & Fred Buff
Richard Kuller’s beloved father Jay	 Merle & Fred Harris
		  Fran & Dan Leib
Shawn Rabban’s beloved mother	 Alyce & Joe Esrig
Randy Auerbach’s beloved mother Lois Danziger	 Merri & Ned Braunstein
		  Alyce & Joe Esrig
		  Sandy & Rich Alpern
		  Rhoda & Joe Fried
Larry Danziger’s beloved wife Lois 	 Sandy & Rich Alpern	
		  Alyce & Joe Esrig
		  Rhoda & Joe Fried
Estelle Argaman’s beloved husband Meir	 Anne Bender	
		  Dina & Alan Stein	
		  Sandy & Rich Alpern
Linda Gaer’s beloved mother Renee Skulnik	 Lotte & Fred Buff

RABBI WEINER DISCRETIONARY FUND
In Honor	 Donor 
Sandy Temares’ granddaughter Madeline’s Bat Mitzvah	 Ruth Goldberg	
		  Marcia Kopeloff
		  Stella Cooper
Mimi Levin’s granddaughter Alysa’s Bat Mitzvah	 Stella Cooper
Ariel & Rina B’nai Mitzvah	 The Konigsberg Family

In Memory	 Donor
The Rottenberg Family’s beloved mother Enid	 Flo & Nat Keusch
		  Sandy Temares
Pearl Clipper’s beloved husband Arthur	 Gladys & Marcel Kozuch
Larry Danziger’s beloved wife Lois	 Barbra & Ken Horner
Randy Auerbach’s beloved mother Lois Danziger	 Barbra & Ken Horner
		  Fran & Dan Aronesty
		  Irma Leeds
Estelle Argaman’s beloved husband Meir	 Beverly & Milton Diamond
		  Fran & Dan Aronesty

TORAH REPAIR FUND
In Memory	 Donor 
Estelle Argaman’s beloved husband Meir	 Beverly & Milton Diamond

DORA & SIDNEY MILLER EARLY CHILDHOOD CENTER
In Honor	 Donor 
Susan & Stan Liebowitz’s new grandson	 Beverly & Milton Diamond

In Memory	 Donor
Randy Auerbach’s beloved mother Lois Danziger	 Marylin & Bruce Granat
		  Helen & Gary Hutmacher
		  Mildred & Harold Lerman
		  Judy & David Fox

The Congregation Gratefully Acknowledges 
the Following Contributions:

			      “Sharing is equal to all of the Commandments.“
Contributions



E. 304 Midland Avenue
Paramus, NJ 07652

Support our Advertisers! For Information about advertising on this page, please contact Debbie Barbash at 201-664-5960 or  
e-mail:  bulletin@jccparamus.org 

The appearance of an advertisement in the JCCP bulletin does not constitute a kashrut or business endorsement.

SPRUNG MONUMENT
C O R P O R A T I O N

FOR ALL CEMETERIES

JOHN LANGE / TILDA PELLEGRINO
402 Park St., Hackensack, NJ 07601

201-488-2291 • 1-800-666-6964 • Fax: 201-488-8728
www.sprungmonuments.com

www.kochmonument.com

ovadiac@verizon.net

www.drbrucemeyer.com

For generations, we’ve  
made family, community  

and tradition our promise to you.
WIEN & WIEN INc. 

MEMorIal chapEls
alan l. Musicant, Mgr. N.J. lic.No.2890

ronald Bloom, N.J. lic.No. 4545

GUTTErMaN aNd MUsIcaNT 
JEWIsh FUNEral dIrEcTors

alan l. Musicant, Mgr. N.J. lic.No.2890
arthur r. Musicant, N.J. lic.No. 2544

402 Park Street, Hackensack, NJ 07601
Serving all of Florida

1-800-322-05331-800-522-0588 Fax: 201-489-2392

www.GuttermanMusicantWien.com

Irving Kleinberg, N.J. lic. No. 2517

www.GuttermanMusicantWien.com

New Jersey Burglar Fire Alarm Association

Dealer of the Year
2010

I.R.A. Security Systems, Inc.
Quality Installations since 1970

Commercial and Residential Burglar & Fire Alarms    •    Medical Pendants
Access Control    •    Surround Sound / Home Theater Systems    •    Closed Circuit TV

201-265-9687                www.irasecurity.com


